Workforce Development Committee

3:00 p.m.
Wednesday, October 12, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present:
John Considine, Becki Hawkins, Bev Mountain, Dennis Siemer, Karen Wagner, John Woodwick and Gloria Zachow
Staff Present:


Heather Gleason and Diane Halvorson
I. Welcome and Introductions
Diane Halvorson called the meeting to order.  
II. Region 9 CEDS Report
John Considine distributed and reviewed a summary of the Comprehensive Economic Development Strategies (CEDS) report update.  Region 9 is interested in conducting a working session with the Workforce Development Committee and a working session with local legislators focused on outcomes identified in the last CEDS report.   

III. Governor’s Workforce Development Council
All Hands On Deck

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed excerpts from the Hands On Deck publication from the Governor’s Workforce Development Council regarding Minnesota’s skills gap. It explains that younger generations are less educated than the baby boomers, which exaggerates the problem.  The publication explains that there is an over supply of low-skill workers and more jobs are requiring higher skills.  In our region, there are 5 job seekers for every 1 opening.

The publication indicates that working learners struggle in post-secondary education.  One third leave their studies in the first year without a credential.  After six years, two thirds do not have a degree or are no longer enrolled.  Career pathways models offer stackable credits for working learners to advance over time.  

Local FastTRAC Initiatives

Diane reported that the FastTRAC model prepares people for career pathways.  The Adult Pathway to Healthcare Careers offers preparatory classes to low-skilled adults interested in obtaining a nursing assistant certification as a first step into a career in healthcare.  Students earn 7 college credits that are prerequisites for many of the healthcare programs at South Central College. Students have higher completion rates because there are supports in place to help students succeed.  There was discussion about the challenge to get people back to school once they are working.
The next meeting of the WorkForce Development Committee will be Wednesday, February 8th at 3:00 p.m.
The meeting adjourned. 
